
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE SUBCOMMITTEE ON BUSINESS

April 27, 1993    Hearing Room F 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 98-99

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Hedy Rijken, Chair Rep. Lisa Naito Rep. Liz
VanLeeuwen Rep. Cynthia Wooten

MEMBER EXCUSED:   Rep. Bob Repine

STAFF PRESENT:          Janet McComb, Committee Administrator Debbie
Schieno, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          SB 3    - Public Hearing/Possible Work
Session HB 4    - Public Hearing/Possible Work Session SB 343  - Public
Hearing/Possible Work Session HB 2018 - Public Hearing
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
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TAPE 98, SIDE A

002    CHAIR RIJKEN:  Calls the meeting to order at 9:20 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 3

005   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A).

021  CAROL FLEMING, BOARD OF LICENSED PROFESSIONAL COUNSELORS AND
THERAPISTS: This bill will  give the Board  more flexibility in  looking
at degree

requirements. -Answers questions from the members.

WORK SESSION ON SB 3

074  MOTION: REP. VanLEEUWEN moves  SB 3 to the  full Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: Hearing  no  objection,  the motion  carries.  Reps.  Repine and

Wooten are excused.

REP. RIJKEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 4

083   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT B).



WORK SESSION ON SB 4

114  MOTION: REP. VanLEEUWEN moves  SB 4 to the  full Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: Hearing  no  objection,  the motion  carries.  Reps.  Repine and

Wooten are excused.

REP. RIJKEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 343

123   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT C),  and speaks to  the Oregon
Administrative

Rules (EXHIBIT D).

159   CAROL  FLEMING,  BOARD  OF  COUNSELORS  AND  THERAPISTS:  Explains
the Administrative Rules and the changes made to these rules. -Bill
would allow a refund to all of the people who paid for a license

which they did not receive. -Change  only  the  application  fee,  
which  is  clearly  stated  as

non-refundable.

WORK SESSION ON SB 343

216  MOTION: REP. NAITO moves  SB 343A to the full  Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.  Rep. Repine excused.

REP. NAITO will lead discussion in the full Commerce committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2018

231  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT E), hand engrossed HB 2018-2 & -3
(EXHIBIT F), and speaks of the  testimony from the  Oregon Rural Health
Association

(EXHIBIT G).

272  KAREN WHITAKER, DIRECTOR,  OFFICE OF RURAL HEALTH:   Submits and
reviews testimony in favor of HB 2018 (EXHIBIT H).

TAPE 99, SIDE A

001    MS. WHITAKER:  Continues testimony.

056  TOM TURNER, DIRECTOR  OF SPECIAL SERVICE,  STATE SCHOLARSHIP
COMMISSION: Speaks to the technical amendments which would significantly
improve the two programs in the  bill. Reviews the  proposed amendments
by section

(SEE EXHIBIT F). 166  -Recommends that  they no  longer pay interest 
for those  people in the programs, but  instead pay  20% of  the 



principle borrowed  for their

education for each year of qualifying service that the student gives.

225   REP.  VanLEEUWEN:  What  arrangements  are  made  with  physicians
and hospitals?  Are the residents paid extra money for these duties?

228    MR. WHITAKER:  The residents are not paid.

239  REP.  NAITO:  Asked  for  background  on  the  reimbursement  of
Type B hospitals and the  need for  changing the  designation of  the
beds to

classify as a Class A, B or C hospital.

MS. WHITAKER:  Speaks to the definition.

264  ED PATTERSON,  OREGON ASSOCIATION  OF HOSPITALS:  Speaks to  the
various hospital types  and the  reimbursement levels  to the  rural
hospitals

(EXHIBIT I).

TAPE 98, SIDE B

001    MR. PATTERSON:  Continues.

010  REP. NAITO:  If the  bill does  not pass,  the cost  based
reimbursement would then be eliminated?

MR. PATTERSON:   Explains the reimbursement schedule.

045  MR. WHITAKER:  Explains the  definition of  the bed  types in  the
rural hospitals.

091  MR.  WHITAKER: Outlines  the HB 2018-2 and  2018-3 hand  engrossed
bill section by section (SEE EXHIBIT J).

162    CHAIR RIJKEN:  Adjourns the meeting at 10:30 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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